October 27, 2015

AGENDA

BOARD OF CERTIFICATION AND TRAINING
FOR SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT OPERATORS
Shreveport Hilton
104 Market Street, Shreveport, Louisiana
Room #1210

October 27. 2015 - 1:15 p.m.

cIVED
REC i

peCl

£eS
\D%gg) ITATION®
(‘Jmonsl'»'*‘;c’RE
not®

REPORTED BY SUSAN C. BERGREN, CCR, RPR

IN RE REPORTING SERVICE OR'GINAL
318.678.0000



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

October 27,

2015

IT.

IIT.

IV.

VI.

VII.

VIIT.

IX.

MEETING INDEX

Roll call

Election of Vice President

Introduce New Board Member Connie Henry
Review of July 14, 2015, Minutes

Consideration of Operator Certificates

* Review of Applications for Certificate

* Review Requests for Conditional
Certification Extensions

* Review Requests for Conditional
Certifications

* Review of Applications for
Recertifications

* Issuance of Operator Certificates

Committee Reports

* Awards

* Testing - Gary Bonvillain

* Continuing Education - Troy Barber
*  Nominating - Fred Williams

Other Business
* Review Request from Hugh L. Till, Jr.
Regarding Approval of CEUs

Public Commnets

Adjourn
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(BOARD MEETING COMMENCED AT 1:15 P.M.)

Certification and Training for Solid Waste Management

MR.

CHAIRMAN:

Meeting of the Board of

Operators will come to order. The date is October

27th, 2015,

roll please?

1:15 p.m. Ms. Bordelon, could you call

MS.

MR.

MS.

MR.

MR.

MS.

MS.

MS.

MS.

MS.

MS.

MR.

MS.

MR.

MS.

MR.

MS.

BORDELON:
BARBER:
BORDELON:
FOURRIER:
BORDELON:
TOWNSEL:
BORDELON:
TURTLE:

BORDELON:

Sure. Troy Barber?
Here.

Jon Fourrier?

Here.

Mia Townsel?

Here.

Lindsey Turtle?
Here.

Connie Henry?

HENRY : Here.

BORDELON:

WILLIAMS:

BORDELON:

LAGRANGE:

BORDELON:

CHAIRMAN:

BORDELON:

Fred Williams?
Here.

Bo LaGrange?
Here.

Gary Bonvillain?
Here.

Bubba Wynne?

(NO RESPONSE FROM MR. WYNNE)

MR.

CHAIRMAN:

Okay. We do have a
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quorum. I would like to introduce at this time our
new board member, Ms. Connie Henry. I think she's
pretty well known to most everybody on the board.
Connie, welcome.

MS. HENRY: Thank you.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Review of the July 14,
2015 minutes. You all received a copy of that through
fax.

MS. BORDELON: Are you skipping that?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Oh, I sure did. I'm
sorry. Go back up to number 2, Election of Vice
Chairman. 1In our last meeting we elected the
chairman. We decided to hold off on the election of
the vice chairman so all our new members would be able
to vote, so I'll open the floor to nominations for
vice chairman. I think currently our vice chairman is
Jonathan Fourrier.

MR. LAGRANGE: I move to nominate
Jonathan Fourrier.

MR. CHAIRMAN: All right. Any other

nominations?

MR. BARBER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Got a second to
the nomination. Any other nominations? Hear a motion

to close the nominations?
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MR. WILLIAMS: I so move.

MR. CHAIRMAN: All right. 1It's been
moved to close the nominations. A second for that?

MR. BARBER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay, seconded it.
Moved by Mr. Williams, seconded by Troy Barber. All
in favor -- excuse me. Rather than that, any
objections to the motion? Hearing no objections, the
motion has passed. Mr. Fourrier is our vice chairman
again. Congratulations, Jonathan.

MR. FOURRIER: Thank you.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. A review of the
July 14, 2015 minutes. You've all received a copy of
that. Does anybody have any corrections, additions,
deletions?

MR. LAGRANGE: I move to adopt,
Mr. Chairman.

MR. WILLIAMS: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by
Mr. LaGrange, second by Mr. Williams. We approve the
minutes as presented. Any objections to the motion?
Hearing none, the motion passes. Consideration of
Operator Certifications. The first one up is Ricky
Brown, Landfill, Level B. Any questions or problems

with that?
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(No Response)

MR. CHAIRMAN: Next is Robert Buckner,
Transfer Station, Level A. Next is Ashley Cable,
Landfill, Level B.

MR. BARBER: I have a question on it.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay.

MR. BARBER: On the experience -- now,
this is a Landfill, Level B, and it looks like he was
employed at his current job from March of 2014 to
present which is 16 months, 17, 18 months, somewhere
along in there, so that's not enough. Now, is there
something I'm missing?

MR. FOURRIER: He's got construction
experience for four years. So B, he needs one year of

landfill, two years construction.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Also at the Shaw E&I,
Excavation of municipal solid waste for placement of
HDPE pipe for methane collection, fusing and fitting
HDPE pipe drilling and setting of methane wells.

MR. FOURRIER: Yes.

MR. BARBER: So you think that's enough
to —--

MR. CHAIRMAN: I do.

MR. BARBER: All right. I'm good.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Roger Cornish, Landfill,
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Level B. Elwyn DeVille, Incinerator, Level A.

MR. FOURRIER:
certification?

MR. BARBER:

MR. CHAIRMAN:

MR. FOURRIER:

That was for regular

Yes.
Yes.

Because they checked on

number 8 they're applying for conditional. They --

MS. BORDELON:
they just check it.

MR. FOURRIER:

MS. BORDELON:

MR. FOURRIER:
had enough for regular.

MS. BORDELON:

MR. BARBER:

MR. CHAIRMAN:

don't understand the form.

MS. BORDELON:

Well, a lot of times

Just because.
Yeah.

Yeah. I mean, I thought

Yeah.

Yeah.

A lot of times they just

Right. Because even --

a lot of times even the supervisor will sign it.

MR. FOURRIER:

sent him as Level A.

MR. CHAIRMAN:

I saw the supervisor

I mean, it's not a

complicated form, but they don't understand it.

MS. BORDELON:

MR. CHAIRMAN:

Ladarrin.

Ladarrin Folse, Transfer
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Station, Level B.

MR. BARBER: 1Is that the same situation
there where he checked the conditional?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Uh-huh. (Affirmative)

MS. BORDELON: Right. Well, originally
I believe all three -- he was asking for conditionals
for all three of the people from American Recovery,
but I put them in regular certification because I
thought that they did qualify.

MR. BARBER: Got you.

MR. FOURRIER: I agree.

MS. BORDELON: I just figured if they
didn't, we'd ask for conditionals.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Michael Gonzales,
Landfill, Level B.

MR. FOURRIER: I had a question on this
one.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay.

MR. FOURRIER: He's got almost a year
at the landfill, but his previous experience wasn't
with construction.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Yeah, he's got
experience with Rain for Rent, and I'm not satisfied
with that experience requirement. I don't know how

anybody else feels.
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MS. BORDELON: Troy, I think that's the
one I emailed ybu.

MR. BARBER: Oh, okay. So he didn't --

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. So would you like
to make a motion to deny that --

MR. FOURRIER: Motion to deny.

MR. BARBER: I second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by
Mr. Fourrier, second by Mr. Williams. The application
for Michael Gonzales be denied due to lack of
experience. Any objections to the motion? Hearing
none, the motion passes. Jamie Troy Gradney,
Incinerator, Level A. Keith Guidry, Transfer Station,
Level B.

MS. BORDELON: The agenda packet that I
handed y'all today has some additional experience
requirements for Mr. Guidry on the back. 1It's
construction experience.

MR. CHAIRMAN: He's got one year
experience at his current facility, and then the
question is on the additional handout that you were
given did you consider that experience as comparable
construction experience?

MR. BARBER: I'm good with it.

MR. FOURRIER: He's applying for --

10

IN RE REPORTING SERVICE
318.678.0000



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

October 27,

2015

MS. BORDELON: B.

MR. CHAIRMAN: B, Level B. Now,
doesn't that construction experience have to be
supervisory construction experience?

MS. BORDELON: Uh-huh. (Affirmative)

MR. FOURRIER: I thought he was a
Supervisor.

MR. CHAIRMAN: It says his supervisor
is George Lambo or whatever that is.

MR. FOURRIER: I think that would fall
in line with the transfer station experience though,
the type of work he was doing, tearing down houses,
segregating debris, sending it to different places. I
think it's suitable for Transfer Station, Level B.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Any more comments
on Mr. Guidry? Everybody is okay with his experience?

MS. TOWNSEND: I don't know if y'all
are a stickler about signing forms, but he didn't sign
it.

MS. BORDELON: Oh, he did. Yeah.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Calvin Johnson,
Landfill, Level B. Lisa Joiner, Landfill, Level B.
Darien Kelly, Landfill, Level B.

MR. FOURRIER: Is he working in the

landfill?

11
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MS. TURTLE: Yeah.

MR. CHAIRMAN: According to this, he's
a truck driver.

MR. FOURRIER: He was a truck driver
before that.

MR. CHAIRMAN: I really don't see where
he's got actual solid waste experience other than
driving truck.

MS. TURTLE: Huh-uh. (Negative)

MR. WILLIAMS: No.

MR. LAGRANGE: Based on that,

Mr. Chairman, I move to deny.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by
Mr. LaGrange.

MR. FOURRIER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Fourrier
to deny the application for Darien Kelly for lack of
proper experience. Any objections to the motion?
Hearing none, the motion passes. Brandi Mallett,
Landfill, Level C. Cheryl Mclaughlin, Transfer
Station, Level A.

MR. FOURRIER: I had a question about
this.

MS. BORDELON: Cheryl had a conditional

level, Transfer station, Level A. Then she applied

12
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for regular Level B which she was awarded, and she's

held a Level B certification for one year now.

MR. CHAIRMAN:
MS. BORDELON:
MR. FOURRIER:
MR. CHAIRMAN:
MS. BORDELON:
MR. FOURRIER:
B or three years experience.

MR. CHAIRMAN:

Not vyet.

Well --

In December.

Not until December.
Well, December, vyeah.

She needs two years as a

She's held a Level B for

one year and that experience wise qualifies her for

Level A.

MR. FOURRIER:
hold it for one year?

MS. BORDELON:

MR. CHAIRMAN:

For two years, or you

For one year.

You need the two years

experience to get the B, and then you have another

year as a Level B that qualifies you for the Level A,

but that wouldn't apply until December.

MR. WILLIAMS:

years in December.

MR. CHAIRMAN:

That will give her three

Yeah. Would somebody

like to make a motion to approve that one effective in

December?

MR. BARBER:

So moved.

13
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MR. WILLIAMS: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Barber,
seconded by Mr. Williams to approve Cheryl
Mclaughlin's application for Level A effective in
December of 2015. Any objections to the motion?
Hearing none, the motion passes. Bukar Mohammed,
Transfer Station, Level B.

MR. FOURRIER: I think we've -- hasn't
he applied before?

MS. BORDELON: He has. He was denied
by this board in March of 2014 for lack of experience.

MR. FOURRIER: I think we have the same
situation.

MS. BORDELON: But hasn't he been
working in that? He's at the compactor station.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Looks like he's been
doing a lot of work at the compactor station.

MS. BORDELON: So he started there in
January and he had originally come to the board in
March of 2014.

(Mr. Williams exits room to answer a call)

MR. CHAIRMAN: Louis Sanchez, Transfer
Station, Level A. And this is one they had indicated
a conditional, but his experience qualifies for a

regular operator. Jesse Schexnayder, Landfill, Level
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MR. FOURRIER: Actually had a couple
C's this time.

MS. BORDELON: Uh-huh. (Affirmative)
But none of them showed up to test.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Chris St. Alexandre,

Landfill, Level B. I notice his supervisor did not

date his signature. Curry White, Landfill, Level B.

Okay. Who was the first one we denied?
MS. BORDELON: Michael Gonzales.
MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Do I hear a
motion to approve all the certifications with the
exception of Michael Gonzales and Darien Kelly who
we've already denied and Cheryl Mclaughlin who was
taken care of at a separate motion?
MR. LAGRANGE: I move, Mr. Chairman.
MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Moved by
Mr. LaGrange.
MR. BARBER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by

Mr. Barber to approve all of the applications with the

exception of Michael Gonzales, Darien Kelly and Cheryl

Mclaughlin. Any objection to the motion? Hearing
none, the motion passes. Next is the request to

extend conditional certificates. These all -- well,

15
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two for Stericycle and one for Southern Disposal.
Joshua Jackson. Ms. Bordelon, he's made his
requirement to attend the session and pass the test?
MS. BORDELON: Yes.
MR. CHAIRMAN: Joshua Hank Morris --
MR. BARBER: Joseph Jackson.
MR. CHAIRMAN: Huh?
MR. BARBER: Joseph Jackson.
MS. BORDELON: Joseph Jackson.
MR. CHAIRMAN: What did I say?
MS. BORDELON: Joshua.
MR. CHAIRMAN: Oh, okay, I'm sorry.
Joseph Jackson. Joshua Morris. Southern Disposal,
second extension request. He's taken the test and he

passed the test and taken the class?

MS. BORDELON: Yes.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. And Dustin
Valentine, Stericycle, first extension request?

MS. BORDELON: Yes.

MR. BARBER: Yes, he has.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Do I hear a
motion to grant the conditional certificates to these
three individuals?

MR. BARBER: So moved.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Barber.
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MR. FOURRIER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Fourrier
to grant the conditional extension requests to Joseph
Jackson, Joshua Morris and Dustin Valentine. Do I
hear a motion to --

(Off-the-record discussion)

MR. CHAIRMAN: Do I hear a motion to
extend --

MR. BARBER: So moved.

MR. FOURRIER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by
Mr. Fourrier. Any objection to the motion? Hearing
none, the motion passes. Okay. Conditional request
for Gretchen Tullier, Choctaw Road Landfill, Landfill,
Level B, replacing Vicki Crane who was terminated
5/15/15.

MR. LAGRANGE: I move, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. LaGrange.

MR. FOURRIER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Fourrier
to grant the conditional for Ms. Gretchen Tullier.
Any objections to the motion? Hearing none, the
motion passes. Okay. Recertification applications.
The following individuals have completed all of their

training requirements for recertification. Evan

17
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Billiot, Landfill B, Coast Guard Road Landfill; Donald
Colona, Landfill, Level A, Tangipahoa Parish Regional
Solid Waste Facility; John Cortez, Landfill, Level A,
Jefferson Parish Landfill; Barney Fontenot, Landfill,
Level A, North Landfill; Ray Morgan, Jr., C & D, Level
A, Morgan Roofing C & D; Wilfred Thomas, Landfill,
Level B, St. Landry Parish Landfill; and Stanley
Watts, Landfill B, Woodside Landfill. Do I hear a
motion to approve the recertifications?

MS. TOWNSEL: I move.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Move by Ms. Townsel.

MR. WILLIAMS: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Williams.
Any objection to the motion? Hearing none, the motion
passes. Okay. Incomplete recertification
applications. Russell Duncan, Landfill, Level A,
Woodside Landfill; Wade Scott, C & D, Level A, KV
Landfill. We'll take those two before we go to the
last one. Connie, are these two individuals, Russell
Duncan and Wade Scott, in attendance at the seminar?

MS. HENRY: I can find out in about two
seconds. I think they are. Just approve them
pending --

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Do I hear a

motion approving recertification for these two

18
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individuals pending proof of attendance at the
Shreveport conference?

MR. WILLIAMS: So moved.

MR. LAGRANGE: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Williams,
seconded by Mr. LaGrange. Any objection to the
motion? Hearing none, the motion passes. The next
recertification is Hugh Till, Jr, Landfill, Level A
Surface Impoundment, Level A, Landfarm, Level A,
Incinerator, Level A, Refuse-Derived Facility, Level
A, Transfer Station, Level A, C & D, Level A,
Composting, Level A, and Separation, Level A. And his
is dependent on us approving his request for hours for
attendance at his session in Texas.

MR. BARBER: You know, while everybody
is looking, I don't have to look to make my mind up
about this. If I remember right, we granted him 30
hours for the last conference that he attended, and I
have -- I know this is one of those cases that he has
a -- what do we call it? A lifetime --

MS. BORDELON: Membership?

MR. BARBER: -- certification.

MS. BORDELON: Certification.

MR. BARBER: And I don't think there

was any specifications put on that, but in my opinion,

19
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if we're going to grant the guy a lifetime providing
he attends training, I think that training needs to be
in the state of Louisiana. That's just my opinion.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Well, there's no
requirement either in the resolution that was passed
granting him lifetime or in any of the regs that the
training had to be in Louisiana. It had to be
training approved by the board.

MR. BARBER: Well, we're a board in
Louisiana, and we're granting him this training, and I
just think it needs to be training that's within -- I
don't know what the resolution says. I don't know if
there's a way that we can change the wording of that
resolution and what that would entail, but that's my
opinion. I don't intend as a board member to continue
granting this guy hours for training that he
supposably is doing in Texas and we have no way of
verifying that other than maybe a piece of paper. I
would rather have it where we can verify it right here
in our own state.

MR. WILLIAMS: Well, I'm trying to
figure out what the difference between that is and if
we do reciprocity for someone else that's looking for
some type of certification, you know, and I don't

really know what the difference is. I don't really
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see that there's a difference. If it were not for

that individual, just on one who was say for instance

moving from Texas or Alabama to Louisiana and they had

the certification from that other state and we were
going to grant reciprocity, I really don't see any
difference in that, but that's just my opinion.

MR. BARBER: We would verify that.

MR. WILLIAMS: Of course.

MR. BARBER: In this case -- and I kind

of see what you're talking about, but in this case,
apparently he has a certification in the state of
Texas in order to be operating there.

MR. WILLIAMS: Yes.

MR. BARBER: So it's not a case where
he's trying to get a certification or keep a
certification to operate as a solid waste operator.
It's a case where he's trying to hang on to a
certification in the state of Louisiana, and I just
don't think Texas training is good enough. I mean,
I'm sorry, I just don't. I think it needs to be in
Louisiana. If he wants to keep his certification in
Louisiana, he needs to attend training in Louisiana.

MR. WILLIAMS: Well, if he has a
lifetime certification --

MR. BARBER: He still has to get

21
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hours --

MR. CHAIRMAN: The lifetime
certification requires though that you do your
continuing education.

MR. WILLIAMS: In Louisiana?

MR. CHAIRMAN: No, there's no
requirement that it has to be in Louisiana. Just
requires that you continue --

MR. BARBER: 1Is there anything saying
this board can't make that a requirement?

MR. CHAIRMAN: You can because as a
matter of fact, the lifetime certification is
something that the board did that's not specified in
the regulations. So if you want to put that as a
stipulation going forward, that's something that the
board can do if it so chooses, but we can't
retroactively apply that in this case because that was
never said.

MR. WILLIAMS: That was not
retroactive --

MR. CHAIRMAN: Right. Because that was
never said that you have to have your training in
Louisiana.

MR. WILLIAMS: Right.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Now, if the board wants

22

IN RE REPORTING SERVICE
318.678.0000



w N

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

October 27, 2015

23
to take up the issue say going forward and then all
these people are notified, then the board can do that,
but for the present time, we're dealing with this
issue with this one individual and whether or not you
think the training that he has from this Texas course
qualifies as continuing education to meet our
requirements.

MR. WILLIAMS: Well, personally I don't
have a problem with the training that they receive in
Texas. I used to go to Texas myself before -- Mike
Strong made me to go to Texas before we had the
training that we have now here in Louisiana, and
they've got excellent training in Texas. I know
because I've witnessed it. I've been a part of it.

MR. BARBER: 1It's not that I have a
problem with the training in Texas. He's trying to
keep a certification in the state of Louisiana.

MR. WILLIAMS: No, but you made a
statement that the training in Texas was not --

MR. BARBER: Well, it's not -- it's not
good enough for the state of Louisiana. This is the
state of Louisiana certification.

MR. WILLIAMS: I understand what you're
saying.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Garbage is garbage.
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MR. BARBER: I agree.

MR. WILLIAMS: And like Gary said, if
we want to do something going forward, but, you know,
I don't think that that would apply to this particular
case.

MS. HENRY: 1Is there something that --
I know like in a little while Terrance will bring
forward our agenda and our board will either say it's
okay for 10 hours or say it's not okay. Is there
something that he has from the state of Texas stating
that they approve this agenda for 30 hours? I mean,
it's handwritten, but like from their board is there
something that he has --

MR. CHAIRMAN: Well, this sheet here
says 30 hours is what they recognize it for.

MS. HENRY: 1It's the handwritten part I
guess that bothers me. And if we can go backwards on
the two guys, Russell Duncan and Wade Scott,

Mr. Duncan is here and Mr. Scott is not.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Well, the motion
was, you know, pending their attendance, so we're
covered.

MS. HENRY: Okay.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Do I hear a motion on

Mr. Till?>
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MR. LAGRANGE:
MR. CHAIRMAN:

MR. LAGRANGE:

requested continuing education hours.

is it --
MR. CHAIRMAN:
MR. WILLIAMS:
MR. LAGRANGE:
MR. WILLIAMS:
MR. CHAIRMAN:
recertification.
MR. LAGRANGE:
recertification.

MR. CHAIRMAN:

Mr.

I move, Mr. Chairman.
Move what?
I move to approve the

How many hours

30 hours.
30 hours.
I move to approve.
I second.

And to issue the

And issue

Okay. Move by

LaGrange to approve the 30 hours of continuing

education from the Texas course and to approve the

recertification seconded by Mr.

discussion? Okay.
MR. BARBER:
MR. CHAIRMAN:

call vote please.
MS. BORDELON:

MR. WILLIAMS:

A -- specified what a certain type vote means,

vote or a nay vote --

Williams. Any further

Any objection to the motion?

(Raises hand)

Okay. We'll have a role
Troy Barber?
Excuse me just a minute.

a yea

25
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MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Well, a yea vote

says you're approving the credit for the hours and the

recertification. A nay vote says you're not.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay, just to be clear

for everybody.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Ms. Bordelon.
MS. BORDELON: Troy Barber?
MR. BARBER: Nay.

MS. BORDELON: Jon Fourrier?
MR. FOURRIER: Yes.

MS. BORDELON: Lindsey Turtle?
MS. TURTLE: Yes.

MS. BORDELON: Connie Henry?
MS. HENRY: Yes.

MS. BORDELON: Fred Williams?
MR. WILLIAMS: Yes.

MS. BORDELON: Bo LaGrange?
MR. LAGRANGE: Yes.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. One, two, three,

four, five yea's and one nay. The motion carries.

Okay. The issuance of operator certificates.

Ms.

Bordelon, would you read off the list please?

MS. BORDELON: Yes. Ricky D. Brown,

Landfill, Level B; Robert K. Buckner, Transfer

Station, Level A; Ashley B. Cable, Landfill, Level B;
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Roger F. Cornish, Landfill, Level B; Elwyn G. DeVille,
Incinerator, Level A; Ladarrin S. Folse, Transfer
Station, Level B; James T, Gradney, Incinerator, Level
A; Keith G. Guidry, Transfer Station, Level B; Calvin
D. Johnson, Landfill, Level B; Bukar Mohammed,
Transfer Station, Level B; Louis Sanchez, Transfer
Station, Level A; Chris St. Alexandre, Landfill, Level
B; Curry White, Landfill, Level -- no. Sorry, not
Curry White. He failed. That's it.

MR. CHAIRMAN: That's it. Okay. Do I
hear a motion to approve the certificates as announced
by Ms. Bordelon?

MR. BARBER: So moved.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Barber.

MR. FOURRIER: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Seconded by
Mr. Fourrier. Any objections to the motion? Hearing
none, the motion passes. Committee reports.

Awards -- since we don't have anybody as chairman of
that committee, there will be no report. Do I hear —-

MS. BORDELON: Do we want to nominate
somebody for that committee?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Well, I'm fixing to ask
for volunteers for that committee. If not, I will

appoint somebody. Ms. Turtle, would you like to
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volunteer for that as chairman of the awards
committee?

MS. TURTLE: Yes.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Ms. Bordelon will

28

work with you on that. Very good. Testing. How many

took the test today?

MS. BORDELON: Nine.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Nine tested today; eight

passed and one failed. Mr. LaGrange, would you care

to take over the testing committee going forward?.

MR. LAGRANGE: Sure.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Continuing
education, Troy.

MR. BARBER: I think this closes out
our workshops for the year, and we'll be starting
brand spanking new in 2016 in Lafayette.

MS. BORDELON: Correct.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Nominating
committee, Mr. Williams.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay. We have
basically -- Jonathan's first term has expired and
we're going into a second term. I believe a letter
has been submitted --

MS. BORDELON: Yes, correct.

MR. WILLIAMS: -- but it hadn't been
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signed.

MS. BORDELON: That is correct.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay. Obviously that's
forthcoming because he's the vice chairman. 1It's

going to be approved. And the other one is the LMA,
Crystal Perkins. I don't think we've ever gotten
anything from the LMA to replace her, so that's the
one that's still vacant and we need to connect LMA to
get them to --

MS. BORDELON: LMA has been contacted.
A letter was initially sent to them asking for a
nomination in February.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay.

MS. BORDELON: Two follow-up emails
have been sent to them requesting a nomination and
we've received nothing.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay. Well, what I'll
do is I'll make a phone call and see if we can get
that taken care of. Other than that, that's all that
I have to report, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. Other business,
review request from Hugh Till, we've already taken
care of that. Let's see. We have Mr. Terrance
Stewart with the LSWA, but I notice he's not on the

agenda. Do I hear a motion --
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MR. WILLIAMS: Mr. Chairman, I'd like
to make a motion to that.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Okay. A motion to add
Mr. Terrance Stewart in reference to the Lafayette
conference. Do I hear a second to that?

MR. LAGRANGE: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: A second by
Mr. LaGrange. Any objection to the motion? Okay.
Hearing none, the motion passes. Mr. Stewart is going
to give us information on the Lafayette conference.

MR. STEWART: Yeah. What I have here
is the agenda for the Lafayette conference. We have
the topics. We have the hours beside the different
topics, and at this time, LSWA is requesting that the
board review the agenda for approval for the Lafayette
conference. Does everybody have one?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Give everybody a few
minutes to go ahead and review.

MR. STEWART: Just a little side note
as well, the LEHA is a separate group and they're
planning on their own agenda as is regulatory
compliance DEQ will submit when the new regs are
complete. But if you'll look out to your right side,
the hours, the topics with the time given is there.

MR. WILLIAMS: So without adding all
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those numbers up, does that add the 10 hours in?

MR. STEWART: Yes, it does. Yes, it
accumulates 10 hours.

MR. WILLIAMS: Terrance?

MR. STEWART: Sir?

MR. WILLIAMS: I'm sorry. Mr. Stewart.

MR. STEWART: Thank you.

MR. WILLIAMS: The only thing I see on
here that I'm not familiar with is the CCR update.

MR. STEWART: Okay. That's the coal
combustion residuals rules.

MR. WILLIAMS: Okay. So that wouldn't
apply to landfill I don't guess. No. Okay. All
right. That clears that up.

MR. STEWART: Okay.

MR. WILLIAMS: Were you on the steering
committee?

MR. STEWART: I was.

MR. WILLIAMS: Oh, okay.

MR. STEWART: I sure was.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Any questions of
Mr. Stewart?

MR. BARBER: Regulatory compliance will
be on -- just on the solid waste regs?

MR. STEWART: Yes. And as I said, DEQ
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will submit their agenda when the regs are complete.

MR. CHAIRMAN: So presumably that whole
session would be solid waste related?

MR. BARBER: Right.

MR. CHAIRMAN: That's why I was asking,
because as Mr. Williams said, the CCR may not
necessarily be related to solid waste.

MS. TOWNSEL: 1It's related to solid
waste, just not to the landfills.

MR. WILLIAMS: Not to landfills.

MR. BARBER: Okay.

MR. WILLIAMS: That's what I said, not
to landfill. Yeah, that's what I said.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Of course at the same
time, you have compliance monitoring strategy which
would apply to all the sections of solid waste, solid
water and everything else. Okay. Do I hear a motion
to approve the agenda for 10 hours of credit?

MR. WILLIAMS: So moved.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Williams.

MS. TURTLE: Second.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Second by Ms. Turtle.
Any more discussion? Any objection to the motion?
Hearing none, the motion passes.

MR. STEWART: Thank you.
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MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Stewart.
Any public comments? Do I hear a motion to adjourn?

MR. WILLIAMS: So moved.

MR. BARBER: Seconded.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Moved by Mr. Williams,
seconded by Mr. Barber. Any objection to the motion?
Hearing none, the motion passes.

(BOARD MEETING CONCLUDED AT 1:54 P.M.)
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This certification is valid only for a transcript

accompanied by my original signature and original
required seal on this page.

I, Susan C. Bergren, Certified Court Reporter in
and for the State of Louisiana, as the officer before
whom this testimony was taken, do hereby certify that
a BOARD MEETING, as hereinbefore set forth in the
foregoing 33 pages; that this testimony was reported
by me in the stenotype reporting method, was prepared
and transcribed by me or under my personal direction
and supervision, and is a true and correct transcript
to the best of my ability and understanding; that the

transcript has been prepared in compliance with

34

transcript format guidelines required by statute or by

rules of the board, and that I am informed about the

complete arrangement, financial or otherwise, with the
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services; that I have acted in compliance with the
prohibition on contractual relationships, as defined
by Louisiana Code of Civil Procedure Article 1434 and
in rules and advisory opinions of the board; that I
have no actual knowledge of any prohibited employment
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between myself and a party litigant in this matter.

I am not related to counsel or to the parties herein,
nor am I otherwise interested in the outcome of this

matter.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO on this the 4th day
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